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Summary  

�x Every day that BAME health and care staff are disproportionately affected by COVID-
19 is another day these workers and their families are needlessly put at extra risk.  

�x Lived experience and emerging research is telling us that BAME health and care staff 
are at increased risk, yet organisations and Government has 

disproportionately affected by COVID-19, 
including death. There are increasing media reports of BAME staff being asked ahead of 
others to care for people with COVID-19 and we know that many BAME people are 
employed in social care where personal protective equipment (PPE) has been slow to be 
distributed. Yet, we know that adequate and correctly fitting PPE significantly reduces the 
risk of contracting COVID-19, and therefore risk of death.  

Our latest member survey shows that for nursing staff working in high-risk environments 
(including intensive and critical care units), only 43% of respondents from a BAME 
background said they had enough eye and face protection equipment. This is in stark 
contrast to 66% of white British nursing staff. Furthermore, 70% of BAME respondents said 
that they had felt pressured to care for a patient without adequate protection as outlined in 
the current PPE guidance, almost double the 45% of white British respondents who had felt 
this pressure.  

Sadly, nearly a quarter of BAME nursing staff said they had no confidence that their 
employer is doing enough to protect them from COVID-19, compared with only 11% of white 
British respondents. Most worryingly, respondents reported that they did not feel comfortable 
speaking out about their concerns and we know that in some places, organisational cultures 
may inhibit BAME staff from raising concerns for fear of reprisal. Additionally, migrant 
nursing staff on tier-two visas report feeling inhibited about raising concerns as a result of 
their immigration status.  

The most common reason respondents told us for not reporting concerns was 

the disproportionate impact of COVID -19 on BAME groups  

The recent Public Health England reports make clear the long-term and potentially 
devastating impact of COVID-19 on many communities, however we are deeply concerned 
by the impact on particular communities including Bangladeshi, Black and other BAME 
groups. 
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